NAME & TITLE Frank Murphy, Acting Director CITY of
AGENCY NAME & | Department of Transportation (DOT)
ADDRESS 417 E Fayette Street, Room 527 21BN
SUBIJECT City Council Bill 19-0347 MEMO
TO: Ex Officio Mayor Bernard C. “Jack™ Young DATE: 4/29/19

TO: Judiciary & Legislative Investigations Committee
FROM: Department of Transportation

POSITION: No Objection

RE: Council Bill - 19-0347

INTRODUCTION - City Property - Naming the Baseball Diamond, located in the Southeast Portion of Swann
Park, 300 West McComas Street, the Al Kaline Field.

PURPOSE/PLANS - For the purpose of naming the basebail diamond, located in the southeast portion of
Swann Park, 300 West McComas Street, the Al Kaline Field.

COMMENTS — The purpose of this bill is to rename the baseball field located within South Baltimore’s
Swann Park after Baltimorean, former Detroit Tiger, and Major League Baseball Hall of Famer — Al Kaline. Al
Kaline attended the old Southern High School, which has since been renamed Digital Harbor High School. The
field that would be renamed in Kaline’s honor is under the jurisdiction of the Department of Recreation & Parks
and would have no fiscal or operational impact on the Department of Transportation.

AGENCY/DEPARTMENT POSITION — The Department of Transportation has no objection to City
Council bill 19-0347.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Liam Davis at Liam.Davis@baltimorecity.gov or at
410-545-3207.

Sincerely,

Pl Musply

Frank Murphy
Acting Director



